
Notice of Elector Action 
Town of Holland 

Sheboygan County 

Notice is hereby given that a motion was passed by electors of the Town of Holland at 
the special elector’s meeting held on November 14, 2022.

In 2022, elected board member compensation was reviewed by a volunteer committee. Town 
electors Randall Joosse, Kenneth MacKenzie, and Patricia Schreurs met on 3 separate occasions 
in 2022 to review applicable data from surrounding Townships similar in size and nature and to 
discuss future compensation for the Holland Town Board Chairman and Town Board Supervisor 
positions. Randall Joosse presented the committee's findings and provided a recommendation 
for Holland Town Board Chairman and Town Board Supervisor compensation to begin at the 
start of the 2023-2025 election term at the November 14, 2022 special elector meeting. A 
report from the committee, including the committee’s recommendations, was distributed to 
attendees of the special elector meeting. The committee's recommendations were as follows:

a. The creation of an hourly rate of $15.00 per hour to paid to a Board Member who fills in
for a town of Holland Employee who is unable to perform their job.

b. An Increase of 5% for the Chairman from $6,510.00 per year to $6,835.50 per year.

c. Supervisor yearly compensation remains the same at $4,226.25.

d. Compensation for 12 monthly board meetings would be included in the Chairman and
Supervisors annual salary, however, the creation of a per diem of $50.00 to be paid for any
meeting (other than monthly board meetings) attended by the Chairman or Supervisors as
a town official representing the Town of Holland.

Posted by Clerk-Treasurer Janelle Kaiser on November 29th, 2022 in the following locations:

Cedar Grove Oasis at N905 Sauk Trail Road, Cedar Grove, WI 53013
Holland Town Hall at W3005 County Road G, Cedar Grove, WI 53013
Town of Holland Recycling Center at N652 County Road KW, Cedar Grove, WI 53013
Township website at www.townofholland.com 

Motion by David Veldboom, seconded by Craig Droppers, to accept the 4 recommendations of the 
2022 Elected Official Salary Committee as provided in the committee’s report, with one modification 
to the 4th recommendation listed on the report. The modification is that Holland Town Board 
members that serve on the Plan Commission or Board of Review already receive a per diem for 
meetings attended, and therefore should not receive an additional per diem for attending those 
meetings as a town official representing the Town of Holland. The motion carried by a show of hands 
(10 votes yes, 0 votes no).




